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Dear Parishioners,

“May God make you worthy of his calling.” 
We are all “works in progress”. 
Everyone of us is in the midst 
of a spiritual journey that began 
with our baptism and evolves 
out of our lived experience. 
There are during our lives, 
peaks and valleys, sunrises 
and sunsets, days of sunshine 
and days of storms. As we 
accumulate more experiences, 
our perspective changes. 

Things that seemed so important at one stage in life are 
not so important in the next stage. 
Abraham Lincoln is quoted as saying, “and in the end 
it is not the years in your life that count, it is the life in 
your years.”  In the course of our spiritual journey, we hear 
the words of St. Paul in this weekend’s second reading 
as quite encouraging. God is at work in our lives, God is 
forming us if we will let him. God keeps challenging us to 
let go of resentments, self-righteousness, and selfishness. 
We need to embrace “God’s way” not “my way.” 
God is calling us, inviting us, challenging us to be worthy 
of his calling. Can we be open? Can we change? Can 
we risk the prospect of moving from the known to the 
unknown? 
As we enter November, a month of remembrance and the 
final weeks of the liturgical year, there is a sense of taking 
an account of where we are at spiritually. We realize, time 
is fleeting, material things are ultimately of little value, 
our character matters. How have we demonstrated our 
“worthiness” of his calling? How are we building one 
another up and not tearing one another down? 
As the leaves fall from the trees, the days shorten and 
as winter is on the horizon, may we strive to be worthy of 
his calling. 
On the weekend of November 5 & 6, a special second 
collection is being taken up to support the growing crises 
of displaced refugees. Thousands of people are fleeing 
violence, political repression, and poverty in Central and 
South America. Over 3,000 asylum seekers have arrived 
in Chicago from the Southern Border with thousands 
more anticipated. Catholic Charities is serving as the 
coordinator of our Archdiocesan efforts. Money collected 
this weekend will assist in meeting the many needs that 
are being presented. With your help we can respond to the 
Gospel mandate to welcome the stranger. The stranger 
as the Cardinal has said, “is hungering and thirsting—
Christ presenting himself to us in their need. Thank you 
for your consideration. 

I am published! One of my projects when I was pastor 
of Holy Family on Roosevelt Road was to serve on a 
committee that sought to collaborate between the Catholic 
Church and clergy-abuse survivors. We embarked on 
creating a Healing Garden that could be a place of public 
outreach to help heal wounds caused by priests and 
others who have been abused as children. The Healing 
Garden itself does not restore trust or heal but it is a space 
for people to come together in a collaborative way. A place 
that brings us together in prayer and mutual support. 
This small book commemorates the 10th Anniversary of 
the Garden. I wrote one of the chapters reflecting on my 
experience of being part of this remarkable project. I met 
so many heroic people whose courage and resilience has 
changed me as I got to know the path they undertook to 
seek healing after having been so profoundly hurt. Copies 
of the little book are at the exits if you would like one. 
They are free. If you are ever in the vicinity of Roosevelt 
and May in Chicago, the Garden is well worth a visit. 
Thank you so much for your generous support of the 
Catch-Up Appeal. We are closing the gap. So many of 
you are going above and beyond your generous support 
of OLPH to help us face the headwinds the Pandemic 
has had on our collections. I am deeply grateful for the 
additional sacrifices you are making! 
We have some great Halloween Family Friendly events 
this weekend. Friday, October 28 is one of favorite events 
of the year, “Trunk or Treat”. Fr. Larry has been putting 
the finishing touches on the Rectory’s decorated trunk! 
Saturday is Mass and a Drive-In Move Night. After the 
5:00pm Mass our parking Lot becomes a Drive-In Theater. 
It is free! Religious Education is offering food trucks and 
popcorn. The event is open to everyone.  
Please check out the wonderful display of items 
commemorating the 40th anniversary of our Sharing 
Program in the South Vestibule.  
Last week’s Poker Night sponsored by the Men’s Club 
was a great success. I lost my shirt! It was a great evening. 
This coming week we celebrate the Feast of All Saints 
and The Feast of All Souls. Check the Bulletin for the 
Mass schedules. We hold in prayer all those families that 
are grieving the loss of a loved one this past year. 
I wish to acknowledge the extraordinary outreach of our 
Bereavement Ministry. They so faithfully walk with those 
having to confront the death of a loved one. They so witness 
to me the mandate, “may you be faithful to his calling.” 
May your week be blessed, 
Fr. Jerry Boland 

seek, share, rejoice - pastor's letter...

Jerry Boland, Pastor
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seek, share, rejoice - fall events & special masses...

Fr. Michael 
Sparough SJ

This Week's Family Fun & Spiritual Events
5:00pm Friday, Oct. 28 
Guild 23 Trunk or Treat
Sponsored by Guild 38.
$5/Child tickets. Tickets 
cost $7 dollars on the 
date of the event.

Go to this link for more info and to purchase tickets:  
https://www.olphglenview.org/events/olph-trunk-or-treat

9:00am Saturday, Oct. 29 
Parish Pastoral Council (PPC)
Parish Summit
On Oct. 29, from 9:00am - noon, the 
Parish Summit will take place with the 
theme of "Better Together."  

Fr. Michael Sparough, SJ will speak 
to this timely, relevant theme. Also, 
Fr. Jeremiah Boland is planning a 
presentation about his sabbatical to the 
Holy Land and Europe.  
Go to this link to register: 
https://www.olphglenview.org/events/parish-summit-2022
This will be an in-person event. We encourage all 
parishioners to attend.

5:00pm Saturday, October 29 
OLPH Religious Education
Mass & A Movie
Join us to celebrate Mass 
at 5:00pm and then head 
to the parking lot for food 
trucks, popcorn, and a Drive-
In showing of the wonderful 
movie COCO! All are 
welcome. Please register to attend at: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c4ca8ad2aa4f8c43-mass

9:00am Sunday, October 30 
SPRED Family Mass
Please bring your family and friends for what 
is always a joyous celebration - our SPRED 
(SPecial REligious Development) Family Mass.

SPRED is based on small faith communities 
with our partners/Friends who are eager for 
relationships with others and with God.

 Special Mass Schedule
October 31, Monday (All Saints Vigil)

6:30am
8:30am
7:00pm

November 1, Tuesday (All Saints Day)
6:30am
8:30am
9:45am School Mass

12:15pm
5:00pm Religious Education Mass
7:00pm

November 2, Wednesday (All Souls Day)
6:30am
8:30am
7:00pm - Fr. Jeremiah Boland and the Ministry of 
Bereavement invite you and your family to a special 
All Souls Day Mass of Remembrance

You are welcome to place a photo of your deceased 
loved one on the altar rail to view during Mass. After 
Mass, you’re invited to place the photo in the South 
Vestibule for display during the month of November.

A Reception following the All Souls Mass will be held 
in the Parish Rectory.

The All Souls Day Mass will be livestreamed at:
www.olphglenview.org
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The Sharing Ministry 
Fall Food Drive, Oct. 30 – Nov. 20
Guild 30 is once again sponsoring our Fall Food Drive. Each 
of the four weeks will have a truck in our parking lot. Please 
help us fill this truck which will deliver to one of our sharing 
parishes each weekend.  
Next week’s donations will go to St. Sabina’s, located 
in the Auburn Gresham community, it serves a primarily 
African American community.  They are in special need of 
items such as:

•	 Cereal
•	 Bread 
•	 Canned Veggies
•	 Canned Beans
•	 Toilet Paper
•	 Laundry Detergent

S.O.S. for Medium Sized Boxes
Guild 30 is gearing up for the Fall Food Drive and needs 
boxes for transport of food donations to our sharing parishes.  
Please drop off any gently used medium sized boxes at:
Selena's, 2667 Independence Ave. in Glenview.

40th Anniversary of the Sharing Ministry
5:00pm, Sat., Nov. 26
Reflecting on our Past, Embracing Our Future. Saturday, 
Nov. 26, 5:00pm Mass, Reception to follow in McDonnell 
Hall. Mass will be concelebrated by pastors from our sharing 
parishes. Please join us in marking this occasion.

Sleeping Bag Drive a Grand Success
Special thanks to Guild 9 and to all who donated to the 
Sleeping Bag Drive. There were 235 donated, each 
representing a bed for a homeless person!

Thanksgiving Turkeys and Dinners through Jewel
Jewel Foods, Patriot and Lake, is inviting 
donations at the register for turkeys 
with side dishes for Sharing! Last year 
we were able to pick up close to 200 
turkeys, each with a box of side dishes 
for a complete meal for a family of 10. 

Sr. Paulanne was able to distribute to 
needy clients and the balance were 
distributed through our four sharing 
parish pantries.

Donate through Jewel or bring a frozen turkey to the SRC 
the two weekends before Thanksgiving. What a difference 
you will make in brightening the holidays for needy families!

seek, share, rejoice - men's club, trivia night, sharing ministry...

OLPH Winter Coat Drive
October 30 to November 6

Drop off winter coat donations in the self-service boxes 
on the Parish Center porch any time between Sunday, 
Oct. 30 and Sunday, Nov. 6. Your coats will keep families 
of St. Philip Neri (now St. Josephine Bakhita) and 
St. Sabina warmer this winter.
Questions? Need a pickup? 
Contact us at mogrady7138982@sbcglobal.net

Our Lady of Perpetual Help Men's Club
1755 Grove St., Glenview 847-729-1525
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Dear Holly Fair Supporter, 

Holly Fair is a boutique shopping 
event featuring local vendors with 
unique home and personal items. 
Historically, this has been the 
Women’s Club largest and most 
important fundraiser and all of our 

vendors this year have been specially curated to promote 
getting ready for the Holidays. We anticipate this to be one of 
the most well attended Holly Fair’s in recent years.   

This would be a wonderful opportunity for your organization 
to have some visibility in front of an audience that will 
appreciate your support of a local community organization. 
Your contribution will be acknowledged in various ways, 
including signage at the event, ads within the Women’s Club 
directory which is distributed to our 950 members, and online 
at https://www.hollyfair.org and social media outlets.   

Your partnership and belief in our mission makes it possible 
for us to provide much needed support in our community. 
Your generosity in these challenging times is so greatly 
appreciated! 

Best regards, 
Mary Campobasso 

________ $5,000+ à Shining Star Level

________ $2,500 - $4,999 à Snowflake Level

________ $2,000 - $2,499 à Mistletoe Level

________ $1,000 - $1,999 à Holly Level

________ $500 - $999 à Evergreen Level

________ $200 - $499 à Poinsettia Level

To participate as a Holly Fair 2022 Sponsor:
1. Please email campobasso1251@gmail.com or call 
847-436-1667 Mary Campobasso with the chosen level 
of your sponsorship.
2. Complete this sponsorship form and mail with a check 
payable to 
“OLPH Women’s Club” to the Women’s Club Treasurer:
Julie McShane, 1430 Overlook Drive, Golf, IL. 60029

For more information about Holly Fair
Please email OLPH Women's Club President Jen Farr at:  
OLPHhollyfair@gmail.com

seek, share, rejoice - holly fair...
The Sharing Ministry 
Special Commemorative Ornament
The Sharing Ministry is proud to be celebrating our 
40th Anniversary in November. To celebrate this joyous 
milestone, we have created 
a beautiful commemorative 
Christmas tree ornament. 
These ornments will be 
available exclusively at the 
OLPH Holly Fair. 
This is a limited edition 
ornament. Make sure to get 
yours at the Holly Fair. 
It will be a welcome addition 
for everyone's Christmas tree! 
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The Sharing Ministry - The Early Years
1982 - 1992

by Betty Collins

Forty years ago, many OLPH 
parishioners were involved in RENEW, 
a scripture study program which 
encouraged living out the faith. A group 
had gathered in McDonnell Hall, and 
participants were challenged with 
coming up with actionable ways to do 
just that. One table decided to focus on 
feeding the hungry. Sr. Paulanne Held 

was at that table and appointed Rich Tilghman to lead the 
charge, a position he held for the next thirty years! 

The seed of Sharing was planted. 

Early efforts consisted of 
collecting food at Mass, 
loading donations into station 
wagons and delivering to two 
sharing parishes, St. Ludmilla 
and St. Laurence, which the 
Archdiocese had assigned to 
OLPH. Fr. Myles McDonnell 
was pastor at the time and 
was aware of two additional parishes, St. James and St. 
Sabina’s, which were in need of support, so soon after our 
launch, we were working to ease hunger within four inner-
city parish communities. 

It became obvious that OLPH had a heart for the poor 
as our collection efforts were met with consistent, strong 
support. At the time, there was an unused, old building 
standing where the Lafayette building stands today. It had 
provided space for two classrooms in earlier school-years 
but had fallen into disrepair when it was no longer needed.  
It had no heat, no water, drafty windows, and rickety stairs 
but still had an appeal when The Sharing Ministry decided it 

needed storage and 
a sorting space for 
the growing volume 
of donations. Sharing 
took over this space, 
using one room for 
food and the other for 
clothing/housewares 

donations that began showing up; 
though we never put out the word for 
need. 

Our volunteer base grew in tandem 
with donations. Soon we had a 
Monday and a Friday crew working 
several hours each shift, sorting 
through all that came in. A team of 
drivers was organized to deliver food 
and clothing to the inner city each week. In time, we needed 
to line up additional outlets for clothing as our Sharing 
Parishes could not accommodate all we had coming in. 

The first decade of Sharing 
also found us hosting annual 
picnics in Glenview, inviting 
parishioners from our sharing 
parishes, with hundreds turning 
out each year. We participated 
in prayer exchanges, praying 
for one another’s intentions, 
put on baby showers for needy 

moms, fed the homeless at soup kitchens, and created 
shoeboxes of essentials for the homeless (delivering 
hundreds each year), provided support to women’s and 
children’s shelters, put on turkey drives, toy drives, and 
launched the Be-Friend-a Family Program.  God’s hand 
was evident as our ministry grew beyond what we had ever 
imagined. 

So many dedicated people have been involved in building 
our outreach into what it is today. Some are still with us 
and some have passed. We are clearly standing on their 
shoulders as we move forward with our efforts. 

I have had the privilege of being a part of the Sharing 
Ministry for the better part of 40 years. My life has been 
deeply enriched by those I’ve encountered at our sharing 
parishes and by the people I’ve worked with on our 
outreach team. 

My prayer for the future is that God continues to inspire 
next generations to answer the cry of the poor. There’s no 
telling what’s in store!

"My prayer for the future 
is that God continues 

to inspire next generations 
to answer the cry 

of the poor." 

Betty Collins 

The original Sharing Room
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Decade One Reflections

Reflection from Lou Marohn
40-year member of Sharing Ministry
Forty years ago we collected cans of food and boxes of cereal 
in the little red shed, helped Sister Paulanne stack newspapers 
in the 40’ trailer, and made and served food at Olive Branch 
Mission. Since then over a million plus cans of food have been 
donated, and OL has become known as the sharing parish of the 
archdiocese. Thank you OLPH parishoners for your support.  
At OL we “Have fed the hungry, clothed the naked, and given 
drink to the thirsty.” May we always remember to continue the 
Matthew 25:35 work that Jesus taught us.

Reflection from Mary Anne Nash Sebby
We joined OLPH in 1987, and Father Sullivan suggested I 
attend a Sharing meeting and, thus, in 1988 it began for me. I 
delivered food to Our Lady of Tepeyac until returning to full-
time employment. Now I am a liaison for the Our Lady of 
Tepeyac grade and high schools—beacons of hope in a high 
crime area. Our leader, Sister Paulanne, is compassionate and 
tireless in her commitment to help those in need. I am astounded 
by the generosity in time, treasure, and talent given by our parish.  
Sister always says, “It’s a hand up, not a handout”. I continue to be 
in awe of all Sister Paulanne has accomplished in her mission to 
serve God and his people.  

Reflection from Fred Donnelly
Since the early 1980’s, OLPH has supported Madonna House, 
which provides housing for abused mothers and their children, 
by providing monthly meals. Paul D’Amore, with the support 
of the Sharing Ministry, began delivering these meals prepared 
by the women in the parish. As the need grew, Paul enlisted the 
support of the Women’s Club in providing the meals. For close 
to 40 years, Paul organized and delivered for this program, and 
deliveries grew to include clothing, toys, and baked goods. Today, 
Paul watches from his final resting place as his family continues 
the deliveries. Thank you, Paul, for your tireless and selfless love 
that continues to inspire and protect us. St. Paul Pray for us!

Reflection from Father Mike & The Faith Community     
of Saint Sabina
Congratulations and gratitude to the Sharing Ministry on their 
40th Anniversary. You have been a consistent support to us 
throughout these years. Whether it was bringing food, clothes, 
gift cards, sleeping bags, toys at Christmas, supporting our 
school fundraiser, or your monthly donations, you have helped 
feed and clothe those in need. Your support is a lifeline to those 
struggling to survive. Your prayers and continued belief in us 
give us strength. Often, we feel overwhelmed with the need, like 
an island trying to survive. Your support reminds us we are not 
alone, that there is a faith community that believes in us. Sister 
Paulanne is a great supporter and a dear friend whom I have 
admired and who taught me about dedication to and sacrifice for 
the poor. She is the Mother Theresa of the Archdiocese.

OLPH will always hold a special place in my heart for the 

amazing experience of being your Deacon and for your continued 
friendship, love and support. The Sharing Committee puts flesh 
on what we pray in the Lord's Prayer, "Thy Kingdom come, they 
will be done on Earth as it is in Heaven." May God continue to 
bless you as you have been a blessing to us!

Reflection from Sandy McBreen
Mother Teresa said: “Do not think that love in order to be 
genuine has to be extraordinary. What we need is to love without 
getting tired. Be faithful in small things because it is in them that 
your strength lies.” And so for 40 years this could be the mantra 
for our Sharing Ministry at OLPH. The outreach is endless and 
boundless. The Sharing efforts demand a steadfast spirit and so 
it has. It is my heart.

Reflection from Patty Tilghman
At a Sharing Meeting in September 1984, I raised my hand to 
suggest that we have a Befriend-a-Family program as part of 
Sharing. The generosity in the last 38 years has been astounding! 
Our eyes were opened to the hardships and tragedies that occur 
in our sharing parishes that we don't witness in the suburbs. We 
learned of families burnt out of their apartments or who had lost 
children in drive-by shootings. Many grandmothers were trying 
to raise their grandchildren on their own Two of our parishioners 
fully equipped the apartment of a family whose home was 
burned, calling it "Decorating by God."

We had caravans transporting the items down to our Sharing 
parishes. For 20 years Sandy McBreen stored the donations 
in their garage. Jennifer Karnig then took over, turning their 
downstairs upside-down to make room for all the boxes. In 
more recent years, Stacy Dolan had coordinated the program.  
Presently, Megan Anderson has taken charge with over 170 
families being helped. Over the years, I have been blown away by 
the generosity of our parishioners, often referred to as "angels" for 
their generosity. I am proud to be a part of this generous parish.

Reflection from Barb Berens
It may be a small thing we're doing, but it brings some 
satisfaction when you imagine a bit of pleasure given to a 
needy recipient.

Reflection from Bob Hicks and Family
The success of the sharing committee can be attributed to the 
outstanding leadership over 40 years of RichTilghman, Betty 
Collins, and Bill Lynch, as well as the army of exceptional 
volunteers who dedicate their time and talent to this ministry.  
Of the many successful programs that Sharing has initiated, 
“Befriend-a-Family” stands out as a powerful witness to the 
mission of the Sharing Ministry. The dedication of Sandy 
McBreen to the development and success of this program has 
been an inspiration to the faith community of OLPH. The 
Hicks family is thankful for the opportunity to have been  a small 
part of sharing for these 40 years.
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seek, share, rejoice - guild 30 fall food drive...
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seek, share, rejoice - our school...
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seek, share, rejoice - st. sabina brighter futures benefit...
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U.S. MILITARY PRAYER LIST

Notice: For revisions or updates to the Military Prayer List, 
please contact: Geof Lutz  olphmil@yahoo.com 
	          847-724-8218

LT James Kowalski, Overseas
LT Lily Klein Kowalski
LT Kenneth Pittner
E4 Noah Powell, Overseas
AWS2 Brian Sedin, Overseas
PO3 John A. Stonis 

CPT Michael Altonji  
CPT Atticus Blair
CPT Nicholas Blair
Fr. Robert Borre, CH,BG  (Chaplain, Brigadier General)
CPT Brad Fischl
SPC Toby Gaul, Army, Oversees
CPT Devon Hubbard, Overseas
LTC Bryan Klatt
1 LT Athena MacLain
2 LT Ryan MacLain
CPT Martin Mahoney 
1 LT Patrick McFadden
PFC John Miles
PFC Andrew Perez
2LT Jake Pekosh
Capt Raz Shields

US ARMY

US AIR FORCE

US NAVY

US COAST GUARD

US MARINES

Capt Brian Joseph Anderson 
Maj Patrick Burke, Illinois Air National Guard
Maj Heather Flavell
Major Will Flavell
MSgt Richard Nash
LtCol Reid Orth
LtCol Lowell Wallace

LCpl Patrick Carney
Capt Justin Coons
LCpl Michael T. Hahn
Capt Chase Mlnarik, Overseas
Capt Matt Mugnaini
Maj Bradley Petersen
Maj Eric Starr, Overseas
Sgt Ethan Zielinski

BM1 Anthony Wallace

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS
Holiday Deadlines: Please note holiday submission deadlines will fluctuate according to printer requirements.
Weekly Deadline: Please email all content no later than 6:00 p.m. on the Sunday prior to publication date. 
Submissions to: tluc@olphglenview.org 

Note: The bulletin cannot promote job seekers, entrepreneurs, etc. Please call 800.566.6170 to place a paid bulletin advertisement.

seek, share, rejoice - military prayer list, announcements...

Parish & Community Announcements
Welcome the Stranger 
Your support honors Jesus’ call 
Asylum seekers — men, women and children — are arriving 
in Chicago. Will you welcome the stranger? We are the body 
of Christ alive in this world. The stranger is hungering and 
thirsting — Christ is presenting himself to us in their need. We 
are called to respond with faith and love. 
Thousands of people are fleeing violence, political oppression, 
and overwhelming poverty in Central and South American 
countries. Since early September, parishes, priests, religious 
sisters and brothers, church ministries, and Catholic Charities 
have shown an outpouring of concern for these travelers.  
Over 3,000 asylum seekers arrived in Chicago by mid-October, 
and a coordinated Catholic response is underway so we 
can maximize our collective impact. We are providing pastoral 
care and considering options such as transitional shelter and 
parish-family sponsorship opportunities. 
How You Can Help 
Make a financial donation at Mass on Nov. 5 & 6. A second 
collection will directly support our collective response. Catholic 
Charities is serving as the  central collection point for donations, 
which can also be made online at www.catholiccharities.net 
or by calling (312) 655-7525. 

Join response efforts by contacting Tori Bawel at Catholic 
Charities (WelcomeTheStranger@catholiccharities.net) 
Pray for our brother and sister asylum seekers arriving 
in Chicago. Pray for these mothers and fathers, sons and 
daughters, that they are welcomed and embraced with Jesus' 
compassion — and pray that those serving them are sustained 
by God's grace. We will keep you informed, and welcome your 
questions, support, and prayer.  

Loyola Academy Open House
You and your family are cordially invited 
to attend Loyola Academy's Open House, 
Thur., Nov. 3.
Tours begin at 5:00pm and continue until 
8:00pm Pre-registration is encouraged. 
https://www.goramblers.org/
1100 Laramie Avenue
Wilmette, IL   847/920-2481
Loyola Academy admits students of any race, color and 
national origin or ethnic origin.
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our weekly intentions: october 30 - november 6...

Sunday, October 30                                
7:30 am ― Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
9:00 am ― Fr. Jerry    Antonia & Eugenio Dias, Patrick Foley, Mary Ellen Costello,         
Beverly Pullman (MFTL)
9:30 am McD ― Fr. Hickey    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
10:30 am ― Fr. Jim    Shannon McCord, Sandra Volpe, Frances Coleman Crowe,           
Connie Altman 
12:00 pm ― Fr. Jesse    Paulina & Stanislaw Raplis, Jaroslaw, Zbigniew, Jerzy Raplis

Monday, October 31     
6:30 am ― Fr. Jim    Ben Robertson, Ruth Tisher
8:30 am ― Fr. Jerry    Ben Robertson, Ruth Tisher
7:00 pm ― Fr. Larry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH

Tuesday, November 1 - All Saints Day 
6:30 am ― Fr. Patrick   Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
8:30 am ― Fr. Larry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
9:45 am ― Fr. Jim    The OLPH School Children, Alumni, and Families
12:15 pm ― Fr. Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
5:00 pm ― Fr. Larry   The OLPH R.E. Children, Alumni, and Families
7:00 pm ― Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH

Wednesday, November 2 - All Souls Day                                   
6:30 am ― Fr. Jerry    Ryan, Welsh, Meinberg & Higgins Families, Dennis Glynn
8:30 am ― Fr. Jim    Ryan, Welsh, Meinberg & Higgins Families, Dennis Glynn
7:00 pm ― Fr. Jerry    Members of OLPH who passed away during the last year

Thursday, November 3              
6:30 am ― Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
8:30 am ― Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH

Friday, November 4  
6:30 am ― Fr. Larry    Maria Seinitz
8:30 am ― Fr. Jim    Maria Seinitz

Saturday, November 5                                         
8:30 am ― Fr. Jerry    Thomas Joseph 
5:00 pm ― Fr. Hickey    Tracey Duda

Sunday, November 6         
7:30 am ― Fr. Patrick    Tracey Duda
9:00 am ― Fr. Paul    Tracey Duda
9:30 am McD ― Fr. Larry    Tracey Duda
10:30 am ― Fr. Jerry & DJR    Tracey Duda
12:00 pm ― Fr. Jesse    Tracey Duda

Remember Our Sick
Little Maggie Anderson
Kelly Atwood
Mary Ann Bergquist
Patricia Birkenheier
Infant Xavier Boni 
Jerry Bobis
Ray Boroughs 
Johanna Brockman
Sue Brown
Denise Cappiello
Baby Gigi Carillo
Katie Cogan
Christina Coleman
Kathy Collins
Coty Cottle
Marian DiBenedetto
Linda Dowd
Brian Foley
Terri Gaumond
Gil Geniesse
Michael Krebs
John King 
Kaylee Lentino
Jim Mackey

Jerry Maher
Andy Moca
Little Adeline Morgan
Molly Morris
Robert Eric Nate
Mike Noonan
George Parphimos
Little Monroe Pett 
Jason Powell
Mary  Ellen Rasmussen
Amy Rizzo
Mollie Rowan
Baby Emma Schellenberg
Larry Schmidt
Susan Schmidt
Shirley Seebacker
Peggy Schermerhorn
Gary Smith
Rosemary Sobol
Patrick Stein
Cynthia Tomczyk
Louise Tonnard 
Chris Weiss
Krys Wolejko

Our Beloved Deceased
Mary Etta Heggie, mother of John Heggie
Dr. James R. Hodur, husband of Pamela
Glenn Kirschner, husband of Pamela, father of Heather Penn
Ondina Rodriguez, aunt of Dr. Peter Cabrera, Marilou Cabrera-	
	                 Sorenson & Maria Cabrera-Triana
Louise Tonnard, mother of Betty Moeykens, grandmother of        
                            Carrie Moeykens Schmidt

Upcoming Weddings
III           Jonathan Salazar & Carolina Schwartz
II            James Hoopes & Jessica Brooks
I               Cailie Furlong & Vincent Mauro

Baptisms
Shea Marie, daughter of Kaitlin (Ruchniewicz) Musto and    
Adam Musto
Logan David, son of Jenna (Gilfoil) Tucker and Floyd Tucker
Rosemary Barbara, daughter of Grace (Neuses) Voit and  
Stuart Voit
Charles Krug, son of Kiley (Krug) Cullen and Charles Cullen

ROSARY  Mon. - Sat.: after 8:30 am Mass                
in Lady Chapel    
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION (CONFESSION) 
Sat.: 4:00 - 4:45 pm
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 
After the 8:30 Mass, second Saturday of every month

LITURGY OF THE HOURS Wed.: 8:10am
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Fri.: 9:00am - 3:50pm in Lady Chapel
 - Silent Worship 9:30 am - 3:00 pm 
 - Divine Mercy Holy Hour 3:00 pm
 - Benediction 3:45 pm

MASS AT ABBINGTON REHAB & NURSING CTR 
11:00 am the first Wednesday of the month 
MASS AT CHESTNUT AT THE GLEN
10:45 am the third Wednesday of the month

Please Note: 
Additional Mass 
Intentions will be 
read at Mass. We 
are unable to list 
all the intentions 
in this week’s 
Bulletin at the time 
of printing due to a 
nationwide system 
glitch.



parish information...

Rev. Jeremiah Boland,  Pastor
ext. 117  •  jboland@olphglenview.org
Rev. Thomas E. Hickey,  Pastor Emeritus
Rev. Patrick Kizza,  Associate Pastor, 
Chaplain of RE, Scripture Study, and Youth Ministry
ext. 114  •  pkizza@olphglenview.org
Rev. Larry Basbas,  Associate Pastor, Chaplain of Liturgy and 
Evangelization
ext. 111  •  lbasbas@olphglenview.org
Rev. Jim Barrett, Resident
ext. 210  •  jbarrett@olphglenview.org
Jim & Pat Revord,  Deacon Couple
jimandpatrevord@att.net
Dave & Mary Beth Kalina,  Deacon Couple
dkalina@olphglenview.org
Deacon Christopher Weiland 
ext. 130  •  cweiland@olphglenview.org
Mary Lynne Januszewski,  Director of Finance & Operations
ext. 123  •  mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
Mike Hrvojevic,  Director of Facilities
ext. 113  •  mikeh@olphglenview.org

Russell Stern,  Director of Music Ministry
rstern@olphglenview.org
Dr. Amy Mills,  Parish School Principal
847-724-6990  •  amills@olph-il.org
John Kurkowski,  School Endowment Board Chair
john.kurkowski@comcast.net
Terry Luc,  Director of Communications
ext. 124  •  tluc@olphglenview.org
Angela Romero, Director, Religious Education (RE) & Youth Ministry
847-998-5289 ext.126  •  aromero@olphglenview.org
Karen Daniels,  Assistant Manager, Parish Office Operations
ext. 121  •  kdaniels@olphglenview.org
Linda Feo,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 110  •  lfeo@olphglenview.org
Margie André,  Liturgy Assistant
ext. 119  •  mandre@olphglenview.org
Gloria Gaughan,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 109  •  ggaughan@olphglenview.org
Erin Bretts,  Religious Education Program Assistant
847-998-5289 ext.122  •  ebretts@olphglenview.org

Bereavement Support	 Deacon Dave Kalina	 847.729.1525  ext. 125	 dkalina@olphglenview.org
Confidential Assistance	 Sister Paulanne 	 847.724.2044
Hospital/Nursing Home Visits	 Rick Nash	 847.651.8718	 rick.nash@comcast.net
Homebound Visits	 Jim Vlazny	 847.724.0265	 jamesvlazny@aol.com
Respect Life	 Monica Cassidy	 847.691.9019	 monccas@comcast.net
Office for Protection of Children and Youth	 312.534.5254
The Office of Assistance Ministry		  312.534.8267
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Hearing Loop at OLPH - Users with a t-coil in their hearing aids can listen to the sound system directly. 
Please check with your hearing care professional or visit www.Loopit8.com for more detailed information.

Gluten Free Hosts - Gluten free communion hosts are available at all weekend liturgies.  
During communion, gluten free hosts will be available at the ramp on the south side of the altar.

847.729.1525        	 olphglenview.org	 1775 Grove Street, Glenview, Illinois  60025

facebook.com/OLPHGlenview       	 twitter.com/OLPHGlenview          instagram.com/olphglenview

 
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Dial our text-to-engage number 570-354-6574 and then text 
the word "Sunday" to make your gift.
Have any questions about setting up your online donations 
through GiveCentral? Just contact Mary Lynne Januszewski our Dir. of Finance & Operations and 
she will assist you. Call (847) 729-2934 or email mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
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8025 W. Golf Rd.
Niles (847) 581-0536

6250 N. Milwaukee Ave.
Chicago (773) 774-0366

www.colonialfuneral.com

COMPLETE PLUMBING SERVICE 

We Also Service Heating & Air-Conditioning
847-251-2695 • 811 Ridge Rd., Wilmette Lic # PL058118636/Lic # 058-118696

1775 Glenview Road
Suite 107, Glenview, IL

Dr. Alexander
Quezada

Accepting New Patients

Brilliant Smiles
Artfully Crafted

Individually 
Created

PH. 847.729.2233
WWW.COLONIALDENTALGROUP.COM

Del Vasey Jackie Vasey

2111 Chestnut Ave., Glenview, IL • New Location
State Farm Insurance Companies

Home Offices: Bloomington, Illinois

• Auto • Home •
• Renters • Life •

• Health •
• Business •

847-724-0800
www.vaseyagency.com

Oral Surgery of the Glen
ORAL, MAXILLOFACIAL

AND IMPLANT SURGERY
Julie Laverdiere Beck, DDS

Parishioner
2614 Patriot Blvd Suite B

847-998-9992
WWW.GLENORALSURGERY.COM

MERGENTHALER
PLUMBING

www.mergenthalerinc.com

847-724-2004 Lic# 058-141680

Caryl S. Scott • Justyne Scott Reeves • Jon G. Hawes

Glenview Car Wash
Saturday 7:30am - 5pm

Sunday 8am - 4pm

Weekdays 8am - 5pm

1820 Waukegan Road
(northwest corner of Waukegan & Chestnut)

Glenview, Illinois 60025
847-724-9274

gcw@glenviewcarwash.com

Get this weekly bulletin delivered by email - for FREE!
Sign up here:
www.jspaluch.com/subscribe
Courtesy of J.S. Paluch Company, Inc.

GREAT COVERAGE - 97% of all households attending church take at least one church bulletin 
home every Sunday. 
GREAT VALUE - 70% of all households are aware of and look at the advertising in the church
bulletin and 68% of households surveyed when making a choice between businesses are inclined to
choose the one who advertised in the church bulletin.
GREAT LOYALTY - 41% of households do business with a company specifically because they
are advertising in the church bulletin.
GREAT PRODUCT - 62% of households keep the church bulletin the entire week as reference. 

Learn More About Advertising In Your Parish Bulletin
Call us at 1-800-621-5197 Email: sales@jspaluch.com

IN YOUR LOCAL
CHURCH BULLETIN?

WHY ADVERTISE

$29.95/Mo. billed quarterly

• One Free Month
• No Long-Term Contract
• Price Guarantee
• Easy Self Installation

Call Today!    Toll Free 1.877.801.8608

Medical Alert System

See
Your Ad

in CCOOLLOORR
Call J.S. Paluch Today!
1.800.621.5197

SUPPORT THE ADVERTISERS
THAT SUPPORT OUR COMMUNITY

Serra for Priestly and Religious Vocations
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Franz Jewelers, Ltd.
Now Available!

Silver & Enamel St. Christopher Jewelry
The Perfect Gift

1220 Meadow Rd., Northbrook 847-272-4100
www.franzjewelersltd.com

RAPHAEL JEWELERS
Since 1922

 • Fine Jewelry and Diamonds
 • Swiss Watches
 • Jewelry & Watch Repair

847-729-Gems
              (4367)

981 Waukegan Rd., Glenview

BAIRD & WARNER
REAL ESTATE

JAN SHIELDS
Glenview Specialist over 20 yrs.

Parishioner

847-219-2127

We Take Service Personally
Contact us today for a customized, reliable

waste management, recycling, or dumpster quote.

630-261-0400

Proud OLPH Parishioner
Family Owned & Operated

Real Estate Brokerage Since 1906.
 Specializing in Property Management,

Development and Commercial Properties. 

312.987.1900 

•  LeafGuard®  
is guaranteed never to 
clog or we’ll clean it for 
FREE*

•  Seamless, one-piece system keeps out leaves, pine 
needles, and debris

•  Eliminates the risk of falling off a ladder to clean 
clogged gutters

•  Durable, all-weather tested system not a flimsy 
attachment

Call today for your FREE estimate and in-home demonstration

CALL NOW 708-462-6373 Get it. And forget it.®

*Guaranteed not to clog for
as long as you own your home,

or we’ll clean your gutters for free.

Say Good-bye to Clogged Gutters!

$99
Installation*

Receive a $100 Visa gift card with
your FREE in-home estimate 

*Does not include cost of material. Expires103/31/22.

*All participants who attend an estimated 60-90-minute in-home product consultation will receive a $100 Visa gift 
card. Retail value is $100. Offer sponsored by LeafGuard Holdings Inc. Limit one per household. Company procures, 
sells, and installs seamless gutter protection. This offer is valid for homeowners over 18 years of age. If married or 
involved with a life partner, both cohabitating persons must attend and complete presentation together. Participants 
must have a photo ID and be legally able to enter into a contract. The following persons are not eligible for this offer: 
employees of Company or affiliated companies or entities, their immediate family members, previous participants 
in a Company in-home consultation within the past 12 months and all current and former Company customers. 
Gift may not be extended, transferred, or substituted except that Company may substitute a gift of equal or greater 
value if it deems it necessary. Gift card will be mailed to the participant via first class United States Mail within 10 
days of receipt of the promotion form. Not valid in conjunction with any other promotion or discount of any kind. 
Offer not sponsored and is subject to change without notice prior to reservation. Offer not available in the states 

of CA, IN, PA and MI. Expires 10/31/22.

CONNIE BROWNE
Parishioner Since 1972
EXPERIENCE COUNTS

847-922-2037

RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE

Sylvan is #1 in K-12 Tutoring
Considering extra support for your child?

There’s no better time to choose Sylvan than now!
With our Insight Assessment, we’ll develop a personalized

learning program for your child that will give them the
skills and confidence they need for their best

school year yet! Call today to learn more.

Sylvan of Glenview - Northshore
1107 Waukegan Rd., Glenview • 847-238-8295

If You Live Alone You Need MDMedAlert!
24 Hour Protection at HOME and AWAY!

✔Ambulance
✔Police  ✔Fire
✔Friends/Family

CALL
NOW!

FREE Shipping
FREE Activation
NO Long Term Contracts

Solutions as Low as $19.95 a month

This Button SAVES Lives!
As Shown GPS,

Lowest Price Guaranteed!

GPS Tracking w/Fall Detection
Nationwide, No Land Line Needed

EASY Set-up, NO Contract
24/7 365 Monitoring in the USA

800.809.3352
MDMedAlert
Safe-Guarding America’s Seniors Nationwide!

The Most Complete Online
National Directory

of Catholic Parishes
CHECK IT OUT TODAY!

Thank you for advertising in our church bulletin.
I am patronizing your business because of it!

Please Cut Out This “Thank You Ad” and Present It 
The Next Time You Patronize One of Our Advertisers✂

What We Can Offer You and Your Business:
• Many ad size options to meet your budget in color or black and white
• One-on-one customer service to help build and design your ad
• The ability to change your ad up to 12 times per year

J.S. Paluch Company 1.800.621.5197

Consider Remembering
Your Parish in Your Will.

For further information, 
please call the Parish Office.

INVEST LOCALLY
Targeting local business makes good “Cents”–
Get your name out there by advertising in local
parish bulletins. Contact us today for your next
advertising move and we will work with you for

your next “AD THAT WORKS!”
Check us out at www.jspaluch.com
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Smith-Corcoran
Funeral Homes • Crematory • Funeral Planning

Owned and Operated by the Bob, Jay, and Kelly Smith Family Since 1912
Chapels also in Palatine & Chicago

 A Century of Respect, Compassion, and Grace
• Cremation Services
• Funeral Preplanning 
• Out-of-town Arrangements
• Handicap Accessible

1104 Waukegan Rd • Glenview • (847) 901-4012 • www.smithcorcoran.com

Residential & Commercial • Exterior & Interior
1816 Johns Drive, Glenview

www.certapro.com • 847-226-7418

“BRING YOUR VISION TO REALITY”
Concrete • Brick • Custom Stone

Sewer Lines • Drain Tile • Driveways
Remodeling & Additions          * FREE ESTIMATES *

Coach Tony Belmont 847-612-8605  John Belmont 847-778-8439

Adopt a Friend for Life
Adoptions 11am-5pm

7 Days
847.945.0235
2200 Riverwoods Rd.

Riverwoods
www.orphansofthestorm.org

ORPHANS OF
THE STORM

847-730-5930
www.SeniorCareNorthShore.com

• CAREGIVING SERVICES

• FREE HELP FOR ASSISTED LIVING PLACEMENT

Casey and Charmaine Conaghan

Parishioners

Jenny Novy, President, Owner
MS Gerontology

MA Therapeutic Recreation
• Professional Care Providers - Senior Housing Options
• Long Term Care Insurance Expert • VA Assistance Programs

“Amada is Your One-Call Solution”
847.324.9450 www.AmadaNorthShore.com

cheggie@heggielaw.com
jheggie@heggielaw.com

ILLINI HOME INSPECTIONS

QUALITY WORK!
312.622.1818

SHEWCHUCK
insurance agency

847.486.0011
www.shewchuck.com

1545 Waukegan Road, Glenview, IL

y

Painting by Victor
 27 years of experience
              Interior & Exterior Painting
 Phone: (773) 732-4933

Email: victor.painting@gmail.com

"Going to All Heights to Please, Since 1949." 

847-864-8521 
All Types of Roofing, Gutters & Siding 

robert@jacktaffroofing.com
Alumni, Parishioner and Parent
Third Generation Family Owned

License # 104-000899 

www.jacktaffroofing.com 

Medicare Supplements

Medicare Advantage

Bill Cook
Safe Money Expert
847‐226‐3878

billcook05@comcast.net
Glenview Resident

Your child’s academic and
cognitive abilities should
not be a guessing game.

We provide this testing along with a 
comprehensive report and

consultation to help you ensure 
your child’s educational success.

Contact: Dr. Patty McLean 

@ p.mclean.associates@gmail.com or call 773-619-7813

Let us be part of your journey!
We’ll help you navigate
the obstacles between

you and your ideal weight.
www.smartweightlosscoaching.com

Sustainable Weight
Loss IS possible!

With Lisa Oldson, MD and
Smart Weight Loss Coaching

Grow in your faith, find a Mass,
and connect with your
Catholic Community

with OneParish!

Download Our Free App or Visit https://www.oneparish.com

Catholic Cruises and Tours and The Apostleship
of the Sea of the United States of America

Take your FAITH ON A JOURNEY.
Call us today at 860-399-1785 or email
eileen@CatholicCruisesandTours.com

www.CatholicCruisesandTours.com
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